Minutes of the Meeting of the Kirmington & Croxton Parish Council, held on Tuesday, 29th May, 2012, at Kirmington Bowls Club.

Present - Cllr Marsden, Cllr Walton, Cllr Whincop, Cllr Hannigan, Cllr Page Also Present - Clerk and 9 Members of the Public

--

01.06.12- <u>To note Apologies for Absence</u> Cllr Clark, Cllr Wells & Cllr Wardle

02.06.12 - <u>Declarations of Interest need to be remade and recorded in the minutes even if an interest has been declared in the register</u>

Cllr Marsden declared a personal interest in any Airport or Aviation issues, as he works in the Aviation Industry. Cllr Marsden also declared a personal interest in any item on the agenda in connection with Humberside Airport Consultative Committee, as he is on the committee.

03.06.12- To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on 1^{st} May, 2012 These were confirmed as a true and accurate record. Proposed by Cllr Page and seconded by Cllr Walton.

04.06.12 - Public Participation

Members of the public expressed their concerns regarding planning application PA/2012/0562 submitted by Manta Shopfitters. They have concerns regarding this proposal in particular with parking, proposed hours and days of use, lack of privacy, extra traffic in the village/obstruction of junction. The residents gave the Parish Council a copy of their objections which have been submitted direct to North Lincolnshire Council.

Cllr Marsden questioned if it was known if jobs would be created, or if it would be relocation of staff from their existing sites at Cleethorpes and Doncaster.

Cllr Hannigan asked the residents if they had considered submitting a petition objecting to this proposal.

It was concluded that the Parish Council would offer their support to residents and submit their own comments to North Lincolnshire Council, to be discussed under 11.06.12.

05.06.12 - <u>To receive the Chairmans Report - an update on decisions</u> taken at previous meetings

Cllr Marsden asked if a Parish Council representative could attend the North Lincolnshire Council Engagement with Parish Councils meeting, to

be held on 26.06.12, at 6.30pm, at South Killingholme Community Centre. Cllr Wells will be present as a Ferry Ward Representative and Cllr Walton has agreed to attend to represent the Parish Council. Cllr Marsden will try to attend.

06.06.12 - <u>To receive an update from the Airport Consultative Committee</u> <u>meeting and Noise Monitoring</u>

There have been no further meetings. It has been almost 7 months since the last meeting.

The latest noise monitoring results available are for March 2012. In general they are acceptable. A movement on 30.03.12 was recorded at 100leq, this being a Merlin RAF Helicopter.

07.06.12 - <u>To receive any updates from NATS and discuss any items to be</u> raised at the next NATS meeting and any further Police Matters and any updates on Country & Wildlife Crime

No Paris Council Representatives attended the latest meeting. Cllr Wells attended as a Ferry Ward Representative.

The latest minutes showed no incidents within Kirmington & Croxton, nor any crime reported.

Concern was raised according to the minutes that if Able UK proposal goes ahead there could be temporary road closures within the villages of Kirmington & Croxton.

Cllr Marsden has not heard from PC Chris Bell recently, he may have been transferred to Market Rasen.

08.06.12 - <u>To receive a report from Local Councillors updating the Parish Council on activities within North Lincolnshire Council</u> None

09.06.12 - <u>To receive an update on the Singleton Birch Gassification Plant</u> and determine further action None

10.06.12 - <u>To consider Highways matters within the Parish for the Clerk</u> to take up with North Lincolnshire Council

Clerk read out response from Steve Harrison at North Lincolnshire Council regarding installing roundalls in Croxton. Advised no definite timescale at present.

The rubbish in the layby on the C137/A18 has been cleared, but the bin has not been replaced. Clerk to chase up again.

Cllr Page advised that although the gulleys in the village have been cleared, water is not running freely from one to another and the pipes maybe need clearing. He also reported large potholes in the main road in Kirmington and a particularly large pothole just before Forty Foot Lane. Clerk to inform North Lincolnshire Council and provide Cllr Page's details in case further information is required.

No updates have been received regarding Weight Restriction on C137.

11.06.12 - <u>To receive Planning decisions made by North Lincolnshire</u> <u>Council and consider any planning applications received where comments</u> <u>have to be submitted before the next meeting</u>

PA/2012/0562 - Manta Shopfitters.

After listening to residents concerns and discussing the proposal further it was agreed that the Parish Council will object to the application, on the grounds of the opening hours proposed and problems associated with extra parking that would be created. Also to question if any jobs will be created or will existing staff be transferred to the proposed location. When submitting comments Clerk to pass on Cllr Marsden's email addresses to North Lincolnshire Council, so contact can be made direct with him if Parish Council is invited to Planning Committee whilst Clerk is on annual leave.

12.06.12 - <u>To discuss progress on the Playing Field grant and work to date</u> Clerk advised the grant application has been submitted to Mondegreen for consideration.

Cllr Walton has been working hard recently, the grass has grown quickly in the rain. Cllr Page commented the playing field is looking superb and more people are using the area, a mixture of age groups.

13.06.12 - <u>To discuss further ideas for the layout of the Parish Council</u> Website

The website is now live. Cllr Marsden asked Councillors to look at the site and to leave on agenda for the next meeting for any further updates. Clerk advised that the minutes will be more accessible in separate folders, as if they were in larger folders, residents with slow broadband speeds would struggle to open them.

14.06.12 - <u>Any further updates on the Street Party or Gala to celebrate</u> the Queen's Jubilee

Cllr Hannigan informed that arrangements are going to plan. She cannot obtain a portaloo at present, as prices have doubled and they are mostly

booked up for the Olympic Events.

An Airport Fire Engine will attend the event.

£200 donation has been received from North Lincolnshire Council towards the celebrations. Cllr Hannigan collected the cheque and had her photo taken. Clerk to arrange for photo to go on website.

Cllr Hannigan will take lots of photos of the event and send a couple to the Grimsby Telegraph, along with a short article.

15.06.12 - To discuss ideas and any further updates for the

Rememberance Day event

Clerk advised there will be no Church Service in Kirmington on this day, it will be held in Croxton.

Cllr Hannigan advised that Rev'd Mary Vickers will be able to conduct the Service.

Cllr Whincop will organize the wreath and crosses. He will also arrange a Wreath for the 166 Squadron event the 1^{st} Saturday in September. Cllr Page will speak to the school nearer the time regarding this event.

16.06.12 - <u>Any updates regarding Broadband Speeds in the Parishes</u> Cllr Marsden has seen on 'Look North' recently that 19% of rural areas should get speeds of up to 24mb within the next 12-18 months, with 2mb speeds for everyone else.

Clerk to follow up an email regarding funding for a community broadband signal for further details, enquire as to what is involved regarding initial costs, etc.

17.06.12 - Correspondence

a - To discuss the Localism Bill correspondence from North Lincolnshire Council and determine any further action. Cllr Marsden advised that once this has been finalized it should be adopted, but more information is required from the Ferry Ward Councillors. Keep on the agenda.

b - To consider a donation to LIVES. It was agreed to donate £100 to this cause. Proposed by Cllr Page and seconded by Cllr Whincop.

18.06.12 - Accounts

The May accounts were confirmed as a true and accurate record, proposed by Cllr Whincop and seconded by Cllr Page.

Clerk advised that also just received not showing on the list was £227 VAT refund.

Clerk informed HMRC has advised that unless the fuel for the mower is

paid for by cheque direct to the petrol station it cannot be reclaimed, as it is being paid to a third party person who is obtaining the fuel. Also verified this information with ERNLLCA.

19.06.12 - Minor Items

Residents have complained to Cllr Hannigan of the hedge that has overgrown outside 39 Limber Road, Kirmington and it is causing an obstruction. It was agreed for Clerk to write a letter asking resident to trim this back.

20.06.12 - <u>Agenda Items for the next meeting</u> Keep the same

21.06.12 - To confirm the date and time of the next meeting as Tuesday, 3^{rd} July, 2012 at 7.30pm

This was confirmed.